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Robert L. Wright
Box 1196
Cortez, Colorado 81321

Dept. Natural Resources

0il and Gas Conservation Commission
1120 Lincoln St. <unite 801

Denver, Co. 80203-2136

March 4, 1998

Re: Pit inventory reports

Dear Robin Reade:

The following Will explain my position concerning the
pit inventory reports.

First I have no pits at this time nor did I on June 30,
1995,

Secondly, until I recieved your recent letter of January
30, 1998, I was not aware of the pit report requirements. I
believe the previous operator of most of the leases that I
operated in Colorado(Mesa Verde Engery) recieved the forms
and required information and failed to forward them to me.

I hope you will review this explanation favorably. If
you have futher questions I can be reached at the above
address or by phone at 970-565-8349

Sincerely,

Ll Waight

Bob Wright
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